ST ALBANS SURGERY PPG MEETING 11TH MARCH 2017 @ 9AM ST ALBANS SURGERY
PRESENT: Dr Hara, Sarah B, Trupti J, O M, T L, G L, G C, O O, O O, J J and G M
APOLOGIES: Sarah G
Dr Hara welcomed everyone and last minutes dated 10th December 2016 discussed.

Resilience Programme- This was discussed with PPG members and was decided to concentrate on reducing appointment DNA’s in our Practice. Options were discussed such as text messaging to patients to remind them of appointment and also if they DNA, a board stating how many DNA’s we have a week updated weekly, put how many DNA’s on our website and to keep an option free on our new telephone system that is dedicated for appointment cancellations. To call Porter’s avenue surgery and listen to their options on their telephone system for ideas. It was also suggested that we run a press campaign for DNA rates. Advised that B&D CCG could probably do that as whole CCG but would not be feasible for our Practice to do this due to resources and time.

Shingles vaccine- Figures were discussed. Suggested that we sent out the invites again including an information leaflet from MSD to promote it.
Fingertips: PPG members invited to look at “Fingertips” website on online to view our Practice profile

Locum Nurse- It was asked if it would be possible to employ a Locum Nurse if one of our regular Nurses are on annual leave or off sick. Dr Hara advised that we have enough Nurses to cover should this happen. All Nurses agree to extra sessions.

Water Machine- This was suggested for the waiting area by a PPG member. Discussed but came to conclusion that probably not a good idea due to children messing around with it, no set area that we could place this, health and safety etc.

Minutes of PPG meetings on website- This was suggested. Agreed as would be a good idea of all patients to see what is discussed and may encourage them to join our PPG meetings.
Patient survey results and Action plan- All PPG members given a copy and discussed. Suggested that next year we target patients to fill out survey by email next year as it was only carried out on those patients actually visiting surgery.

Medication packaging- G highlighted that every time she picks her medication up from Pharmacy, the packing is different (different brands/Companies?) and explains this could be confusing to the Elderly. Dr Hara explains that maybe a dossett box would be an option for these patients as we cannot control what brand etc the Pharmacist supplies to the patient.

Next meeting to be arranged for June 2017

